Fifth Louisiana Levee District

January 14, 2015

The Board of Commissioners for the Fifth Louisiana Levee District met in regular session on Wednesday, January 14, 2015, at the Levee Board Office, 102 Burnside Drive, Tallulah, LA at 9:00 a.m.  President Reynold Minsky called the meeting to order.  Commissioners Scott Tiffee, John David Frith, Sam Hill, James Kelly, Barry Maxwell, and Pat Mabray answered roll call.

Visitors included Ryan McMillan and Melvin Hicks from LA DOTD; Rick Shelton and Daniel Sumrall from USACE; Blake Bell from Madison Journal; and Yvonne Davis from Mayor Branch’s office.
On motion by Commissioner Frith, 2nd by Commissioner Mabray, Board voted to retain the current officers with Reynold Minsky serving as President, and James Kelly serving as Vice-President.


After no public comments were made, the Board approved November minutes on a motion by Commissioner Tiffee, 2nd by Commissioner Hill.

Commissioners reviewed and approved claims submitted for November on motion by Commissioner Frith, 2nd by Commissioner Maxwell, after hearing no public comments.  Commissioners reviewed financial statements for November and December.

The Board accepted bids for potential property exchange in Madison Parish for 40 acres located in Madison Parish.   Bid received from Billy Ray Hodge was accepted.  After hearing no public comments, Commissioner Maxwell made a motion to approve bid, 2nd by Commissioner Frith.  

After hearing no public comments, the Board approved permit request on motion from Commissioner Hill, 2nd by Commissioner Mabray, from Munoco Company seeking permission to closed loop drill approximately 1136 feet from the Backwater Levee in Concordia Parish.  Approval was granted subject to USACE and DOTD approval.

After hearing no public comments, the Board approved permit request on motion from Commissioner Mabray, 2nd by Commissioner Kelly, from Munoco Company seeking permission to closed loop drill approximately 1438 feet from the Backwater Levee in Concordia Parish.  Approval was granted subject to USACE and DOTD approval.


The Board approved a permit request from Lake St. John Water Works District to install 3” waterline within 1500 feet of the Mainline Mississippi River Levee in Concordia Parish on motion by Commissioner Maxwell, 2nd by Commissioner Frith.  Permit was granted subject to USACE and DOTD approval.  No public comments were offered.

On motion by Commissioner Maxwell, 2nd by Commissioner Frith, Board approved permit request from Roseland Plantation seeking permission to install water well approximately 1350 feet from the Mainline Mississippi River Levee.  No public comments were offered, and approval was granted subject to USACE and DOTD approval.

The Board approved resolution giving USACE, Vicksburg District, rights-of-entry, including ingress and egress, for a period of 2 years beginning January 22, 2015 in connection with Bayou Vidal to Elkridge, Levee Enlargement and Berms, item 416-R, Tensas Parish, Louisiana, on a roll call voted with all Commissioners voting to approve and Commissioner Mabray abstaining from vote.  No public comments were offered.


There being no other business to consider, the meeting was adjourned on motion by Commissioner Hill, 2nd by Commissioner Frith.
